UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

Form S-3
REGISTRATION STATEMENT
UNDER
THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

Great Plains Energy Incorporated

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter

43-1916803

Missouri (State of incorporation)

(I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

1201 Walnut Street Kansas City, Missouri 64106-2124

(816) 556-2200

 $(Address, including\ zip\ code,\ telephone\ number,\ including\ area\ code,\ of\ registrant's\ principal\ executive\ offices)$

Mark English Assistant General Counsel and Assistant Secretary 1201 Walnut Street Kansas City, Missouri 64106-2124

Kansas City, Missouri 64106-2124
(816) 556-2200
(Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)

Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale to the public: From time to time after this registration statement becomes effective.

If the only securities being registered on this Form are being offered pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following box. o

If any of the securities being registered on this Form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest reinvestment plans, check the following box.

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act of 1933, please check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securities Act of 1933, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a registration statement pursuant to General Instruction I.D. or a post-effective amendment thereto that shall become effective upon filing with the Commission pursuant to Rule 462(e) under the Securities Act, check the following box.

If this Form is a post-effective amendment to a registration statement filed pursuant to General Instruction I.D. filed to register additional securities or additional classes of securities pursuant to Rule 413(b) under

the Securities Act, check the following box. o

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer,"

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer," and "smaller reporting company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. (Check one):

Large accelerated filer \square Accelerated filer o

(Do not check if a smaller reporting company)

Non-accelerated filer o Smaller reporting company o

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

			Proposed Maximum	
Title of Each Class	Amount to be	Proposed Maximum Offering Price per	Aggregate Offering	Amount of
of Securities to be Registered	Registered (1)	Share (2)	Price (2)	Registration Fee
Common Stock (Without Par Value)	1,000,000 shares	\$14.50(2)	\$14,500,000(2)	\$810

- (1) If, as a result of stock splits, stock dividends or similar transactions, the number of securities purported to be registered by this registration statement changes, then the provisions of Rule 416 under the Securities Act shall apply to this registration statement, and this registration statement shall be deemed to cover the additional securities resulting from the split of, or the dividend on, the securities covered by this registration
- (2) Estimated solely for the purpose of determining the registration fee and pursuant to Rule 457(c) of the Securities Act of 1933, based upon the average of the high and low sale prices of the Common Stock as reported on the NYSE Composite Transactions on May 5, 2009.

This registration statement includes 196,633 shares of Common Stock previously registered pursuant to Great Plains Energy Incorporated's registration statement on Form S-3 (Registration Statement No. 333-132829) initially filed on March 30, 2006, and that remain unsold. Pursuant to Rule 415(a)(6), \$592.58 of filing fees previously paid in connection with such unsold securities will continue to be applied to such unsold securities.

PROSPECTUS

Great Plains Energy Incorporated

Dividend Reinvestment and Direct Stock Purchase Plan

1,196,633 Shares of Common Stock (Without Par Value)

Great Plains Energy Incorporated ("Great Plains Energy") offers you the opportunity to participate in its Dividend Reinvestment and Direct Stock Purchase Plan ("Plan"). The Plan is a convenient way for you to:

- · Purchase shares of our common stock;
- Reinvest all or some of your cash dividends in additional shares; and
- · Deposit your stock certificates for safekeeping.

This is a restatement of the Plan. If you are currently enrolled in the Plan, your enrollment will continue uninterrupted.

The administrator of the Plan may buy shares of common stock on the open market (New York Stock Exchange), in private transactions, or directly from Great Plains Energy. If it buys on the open market, the price of the shares will be the weighted average cost of all shares purchased for the relevant investment date plus a nominal brokerage commission fee (currently \$0.05 per share). If it buys from Great Plains Energy, the price will be the average of the high and low prices of the common stock for the relevant investment date as reported on the New York Stock Exchange "NYSE" — Consolidated Tape.

Great Plains Energy common stock is traded on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "GXP". The closing price of the common stock on May 8, 2009 on the NYSE Consolidated Tape was \$15.15 per share.

Participating in the Plan and investing in our common stock involves risks. You should carefully consider the information under the heading "Risk Factors" beginning on page 3.

Our principal executive office is located at 1201 Walnut Street, Kansas City, Missouri 64106-2124, and the telephone number is (816) 556-2200.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

May 11, 2009

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	PAGE
ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS	1
CAUTIONARY STATEMENTS REGARDING CERTAIN FORWARD-LOOKING INFORMATION	1
Great Plains Energy Incorporated	3
RISK FACTORS	3
IMPORTANT CONSIDERATIONS	5
Use of Proceeds	5
Summary of Plan Highlights	5
Terms of the Plan	6
OTHER INVESTMENT INFORMATION	8
MISCELLANEOUS	11
DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK	13
Legal Matters	15
EXPERTS	15
Where You can Find More Information	16
EX-5.1	
<u>EX-23.1</u>	
<u>EX-23.2</u>	
<u>EX-24.1</u>	

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

This prospectus is part of a registration statement filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission, or SEC. Under this registration statement, we may offer up to a total of 1,196,633 shares of our common stock described in this prospectus pursuant to the Plan. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the Plan. We may also add, update or change the information contained in this prospectus by means of a supplement to this prospectus. If there is any inconsistency between the information in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement, you should rely on the information in the prospectus supplement. The registration statement we filed with the SEC includes exhibits that provide more detail on descriptions of the matters discussed in this prospectus. Before you invest in our securities, you should carefully read the registration statement (including the exhibits) of which this prospectus forms a part, this prospectus, any prospectus supplement and the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus. The incorporated documents are described under "Where You Can Find More Information"

You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement. We have not authorized anyone else to provide you with any different information. If anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it. We are not making an offer to sell securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted. The information contained in this prospectus is current only as of the date of this prospectus. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed materially since that dates.

Unless the context otherwise requires or as otherwise indicated, when we refer to "Great Plains Energy," the "Company," "we," "us" or "our" in this prospectus or when we otherwise refer to ourselves in this prospectus, we mean Great Plains Energy Incorporated and its subsidiaries, unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

CAUTIONARY STATEMENTS REGARDING CERTAIN FORWARD-LOOKING INFORMATIO

This prospectus and the documents incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference as described under the heading "Where You Can Find More Information" contain forward-looking statements that are not based on historical facts. In some cases, you can identify forward-looking statements by use of the words "may," "should," "expect," "plan," "anticipate," "estimate," "potential," or "continue." Forward-looking statements include, but are not limited to, statements regarding the outcome of regulatory proceedings, cost estimates for our Comprehensive Energy Plan and other matters affecting future operations. These forward-looking statements are based on assumptions, expectations, and assessments made by our management in light of their experience and their perception of historical trends, current conditions, expected future developments and other factors they believe to be appropriate. Any forward-looking statements are not guarantees of our future performance and are subject to risks and uncertainties, including those discussed under the heading "Risk Factors" in this prospectus and in our other SEC filings. These risks and uncertainties could cause actual results, developments and business decisions to differ materially from those contemplated or implied by forward-looking statements. Consequently, you should recognize these statements for what they are and we caution you not to rely upon them as facts. We claim the protection of the safe harbor for forward-looking statements contained in the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995 for all forward-looking

statements. We disclaim any duty to update the forward-looking statements, which apply only as of the date of this prospectus. Some of the factors that may cause actual results, developments and business decisions to differ materially from those contemplated by these forward-looking statements include the following:

- future economic conditions in regional, national and international markets and their effects on sales, prices and costs, including, but not limited to, possible further deterioration in economic conditions and the timing and extent of any economic recovery;
- prices and availability of electricity in regional and national wholesale markets;
- market perception of the energy industry and the Company;
- changes in business strategy, operations or development plans;
- effects of current or proposed state and federal legislative and regulatory actions or developments, including, but not limited to, deregulation, re-regulation and restructuring of the electric utility industry;
- · decisions of regulators regarding rates the Company can charge for electricity;
- adverse changes in applicable laws, regulations, rules, principles or practices governing tax, accounting and environmental matters including, but not limited to, air and water quality;
- financial market conditions and performance including, but not limited to, changes in interest rates and credit spreads and in availability and cost of capital and the effects on nuclear decommissioning trust and pension plan assets and costs;
- credit ratings;
- · inflation rates;
- · effectiveness of risk management policies and procedures and the ability of counterparties to satisfy their contractual commitments;
- impact of terrorist acts;
- · increased competition including, but not limited to, retail choice in the electric utility industry and the entry of new competitors;
- · ability to carry out marketing and sales plans;
- weather conditions including, but not limited to, weather-related damage and their effects on sales, prices and costs;
- · cost, availability, quality and deliverability of fuel;
- · ability to achieve generation planning goals and the occurrence and duration of planned and unplanned generation outages;
- · delays in the anticipated in-service dates and cost increases of additional generating capacity and environmental projects;
- · nuclear operations;

- · workforce risks including, but not limited to, retirement compensation and benefits costs;
- the ability to successfully integrate the operations of Kansas City Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company and the timing and amount of resulting synergy savings; and
- other risks and uncertainties

This list of factors is not all-inclusive because it is not possible to predict all factors. You should also carefully consider the information contained under the heading "Risk Factors" in this prospectus and in our other SEC filings.

GREAT PLAINS ENERGY INCORPORATED

Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation incorporated in 2001 and headquartered in Kansas City, Missouri, is a public utility holding company and does not own or operate any significant assets other than the stock of its subsidiaries. Our wholly owned direct subsidiaries with operations or active subsidiaries are as follows:

- Kansas City Power & Light Company ("KCP&L") is an integrated, regulated electric utility that provides electricity to customers primarily in the states of Missouri and Kansas. KCP&L has one wholly owned subsidiary, Kansas City Power & Light Receivables Company ("Receivables Company").
- KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company ("GMO") is an integrated, regulated electric utility that primarily provides electricity to customers in the state of Missouri. GMO also provides regulated steam service to certain customers in the St. Joseph, Missouri area. GMO wholly owns MPS Merchant Services, Inc., which has certain long-term natural gas contracts remaining from its former non-regulated trading operations. Great Plains Energy acquired GMO on July 14, 2008.
- Great Plains Energy Services Incorporated ("Services") obtains certain goods and third-party services for us and our subsidiaries. On December 16, 2008, Services employees were transferred to KCP&L.
- · KLT Inc. is an intermediate holding company that primarily holds investments in affordable housing limited partnerships.

RISK FACTORS

Investing in our securities involves risks. Our business is influenced by many factors that are difficult to predict, involve uncertainties that may materially affect actual results and are often beyond our control. You should carefully consider the information under the heading "Risk Factors" in:

- our annual report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2008, which is incorporated by reference into this prospectus; and
- · documents we file with the SEC after the date of this prospectus and which are deemed incorporated by reference into this prospectus.

In addition, there are risks related to participating in the Plan:

There are market risks associated with investing in the Plan

Participants in the Plan generally have no control over or authority to direct the timing or price at which shares of common stock are purchased or sold for their Plan accounts. Orders to purchase or sell shares (except for market order sales) may be processed up to five business days after the order is received. Therefore, participants in the Plan bear market risk associated with fluctuations in the price of our common stock. In addition, no interest is paid on funds held by the administrator pending investment.

There are tax consequences to reinvesting cash dividends under the Plan

In general, the full amount of cash dividends paid on a participant's shares of our common stock under the Plan is considered to be received by the participant for federal income tax purposes whether actually received in cash or reinvested in additional shares under the Plan. Therefore, by electing to reinvest cash dividends in additional shares of our common stock, a participant in the Plan may incur tax liability without having received the cash dividends to satisfy that liability.

We may be unable to, or may choose not to, continue to pay dividends on our common stock at current rates or at all.

Any future payments of cash dividends will depend on our financial condition, our capital requirements and earnings, and the ability of our operating subsidiaries to distribute cash to us, as well as other factors that our Board of Directors may consider.

The price of our common stock recently has been volatile. This volatility may affect the price at which you could sell your common stock, and the sale of substantial amounts of our common stock could adversely affect the price of our common stock.

The market price for our common stock has varied between a high of \$29.29 (in January 2008) and a low of \$10.20 (in March 2009) during the period from January 1, 2008 through May 8, 2009. This volatility may affect the price at which you could sell our common stock, and the sale of substantial amounts of our common stock could adversely affect the price of our common stock. Our stock price may continue to be volatile and subject to significant price and volume fluctuations in response to market and other factors, including: the other risk factors discussed in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2008; variations in our quarterly operating results from our or securities analysts' or investors' expectations; downward revisions in securities analysts' estimates; and announcement by us or our competitors of significant acquisitions, joint ventures, capital commitments or other material developments.

As of March 31, 2009, we had outstanding approximately 123,154,726 shares of our common stock and options to purchase approximately 414,280 shares of our common stock (of which all were exercisable as of that date). We also had outstanding approximately 207,999 performance shares as of March 31, 2009, under which up to 415,998 shares of common stock could be issued, depending upon achievement of specified goals and approximately 20,705 director deferred share units.

We expect that we will need to raise additional capital, and raising additional funds by issuing securities or with additional debt financing may cause dilution to existing stockholders or restrict our operations.

We expect that we will need to raise additional capital in the future. We may raise additional funds through public or private equity offerings or debt financings. Additional issuance of equity securities could dilute the value of shares of our common stock and cause the market price of our common stock to decline. Any new debt financing we enter into may involve covenants that restrict our operations more than our current outstanding debt and credit facilities. These restrictive covenants could include limitations on additional borrowings, specific restrictions on the use of our assets as well as prohibitions or limitations on our ability to create liens, pay dividends, receive distributions from our subsidiaries, redeem our stock or make investments. These factors could hinder our access to capital markets and limit or delay our ability to carry out our capital expenditure program.

IMPORTANT CONSIDERATIONS

The purpose of the Plan is to provide a convenient and useful service for our current or potential shareholders. Nothing in this prospectus or other Plan information represents a recommendation by us or anyone else that any person buy or sell our common stock. We urge you to read this prospectus and the documents incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference in this prospectus thoroughly before you make your independent investment decision regarding participation in the Plan.

The value of our shares may increase or decrease from time to time. There is no assurance whether, or at what rate, we will continue to pay dividends. The Securities Investor Protection Corporation, the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, or any other entity does not insure Plan accounts.

USE OF PROCEEDS

If we issue new shares of common stock under the Plan, the net proceeds will be added to our general funds and used for general corporate purposes.

SUMMARY OF PLAN HIGHLIGHTS

Because this section is a summary, it does not contain all the information that may be important to you. You should read the entire prospectus carefully.

How to Enroll. You need not be a shareholder to participate in the Plan. You may purchase your first shares through the Plan by either completing an enrollment form and sending it to the Plan administrator, or by enrolling on-line through the Plan administrator's website, and making an initial minimum cash investment of at least \$500.

If you are already a shareholder but not a participant in the Plan, you can enroll either by completing an enrollment form and sending it to the Plan administrator, or by enrolling online through the Plan administrator's website.

We pay all administrative fees associated with purchases through the Plan; the only charge to you is a one-time enrollment fee of \$5 (which is charged only if you aren't a shareholder at the time of your enrollment in the Plan), plus a nominal commission fee (currently \$0.05) per purchased share if the Plan administrator purchases shares on the open market.

Optional Investments. After you enroll, you can make optional investments in our common stock in any amount from a minimum of \$100 to a maximum of \$60,000 annually. Investments can be automatically deducted directly from your bank account provided the amount meets the minimum/maximum requirements. You can change the amount at any time provided you give the Plan administrator proper instructions about any changes at least ten business days prior to the next investment date.

How to Pay for Shares. You can make purchases in various ways — by check, automatic deduction or dividend reinvestment. Your investment dollars (minus applicable fees) are fully used to purchase our shares.

Reinvest Dividends Automatically. You can automatically reinvest all or part of your dividends in additional shares. If you reinvest part of your dividends, you will receive your remaining dividends in cash.

Sell Plan Shares. You can sell some or all of your shares through the Plan administrator for a nominal service charge of \$15 (or \$25 for market orders) plus a nominal commission fee (currently \$0.12) per share.

Direct Deposit of Dividends. If you do not reinvest your dividends, you can have your dividends deposited directly into your checking or savings account by electronic transfer on the dividend payable date.

Certificate Safekeeping. You have the option to protect your stock certificates from loss, theft or damage by depositing your certificates with the Plan administrator for safekeeping. When you want certificates sent to you, you only need to notify the Plan administrator.

TERMS OF THE PLAN

Eligibility. Any U.S. person or entity can participate in the Plan if they follow the steps described below under "Enrollment." A citizen or resident of a country outside the United States is also eligible if participation does not violate any governmental regulations or laws.

If you are a beneficial owner of our stock (that is, your shares are registered in names other than your own, such as a broker or bank nominee), your beneficially owned shares are not eligible for dividend reinvestment through the Plan. You can, however, enroll these shares for dividend reinvestment by first transferring them into a book-entry account registered in your own name or requesting the issuance of a certificate representing the shares. Please contact your broker or nominee for more information. Once the shares are represented by a certificate registered in your name, or moved into a book-entry account registered in your name with the Plan administrator, the shares will be eligible for dividend reinvestment through the Plan.

Administration. Computershare Trust Company, N.A. (the "Plan administrator") administers the Plan. The Plan administrator also serves as transfer agent, registrar and dividend paying agent for us. In addition, the administrator receives and invests all cash investments by participants, maintains participants' Plan account

records, issues periodic account statements and performs other duties relating to the Plan. If you have questions about the Plan, you may contact the Plan administrator:

Computershare Trust Company, N.A. c/o Computershare Investor Services P.O. Box 43078 Providence, RI 02940-3078 Phone: (800) 884-4225 (toll-free) (781) 575-4706

Website: www.computershare.com/investor

Enrollment. Read the prospectus carefully. If you are eligible and want to enroll in the Plan, complete and sign an enrollment form and return it to the Plan administrator. The enrollment form is available from the Plan administrator. You can also enroll on-line through the Plan administrator's website, www.computershare.com/investor and following the instructions provided. To participate in the Plan, you must do either one or both of the following:

- · Elect to reinvest cash dividends paid on at least one whole share
- Make an initial cash investment of at least \$500 (and not more than \$60,000 annually). If you are not a shareholder at the time of your enrollment, an enrollment fee of \$5 will be deducted from your initial cash investment prior to investment. A commission fee (currently \$0.05 per purchased share) will also be deducted if the Plan administrator purchases shares in the open market.

You do not need to make an initial cash investment through the Plan to be eligible for dividend reinvestment. As well, there is no obligation to reinvest dividends you receive on shares you purchase through the Plan. After the Plan administrator approves your enrollment and receives your funds (if you're investing), your participation in the Plan begins.

Initial and Optional Investments. Whether or not you are a shareholder, you may enroll in the Plan by making an initial investment in our common stock of at least \$500 (and no more than \$60,000 annually), plus a one-time only enrollment fee of \$5 if you are not a shareholder at the time of enrollment. After you enroll, you can make investments in our common stock in any amount from a minimum of \$100 to a maximum of \$60,000 annually. You may not invest more than \$60,000 during any calendar year, not counting qualified Plan distributions, if any. You have no obligation to make optional investments.

You can make your investments by personal check payable to "Computershare-GPE." Return your payment to the Plan administrator with a completed enrollment form or the tear-off remittance portion included with your statement of account. The Plan administrator will not accept cash, money orders or third party checks. Checks must be payable in U.S. dollars and drawn on a U.S. bank.

You may also make initial and optional investments through online bank debits by going to the Plan administrator's website and authorizing a one-time online bank debt from an account at a U.S. bank or financial institution. These funds will be held by the Plan administrator until the next investment date. You should refer to the online confirmation for the account debit date and investment date.

Automatic Investment. You can automatically invest a specified amount (not less than \$100 and not more than \$60,000 annually) deducted directly from your U.S. bank account by completing the applicable section on the enrollment form and returning it to the Plan administrator, or on-line through the Plan administrator's website. Funds will be transferred from your account on the 15th of each month; if that day is not a business day, the funds will be transferred on the first business day thereafter. You can change or stop automatic investments by completing and returning the applicable section on a new enrollment form, or by sending written notification to the Plan administrator, or through the Plan administrator's website. The Plan administrator must receive your instructions and authorization ten business days prior to the investment date.

Investment Dates. Initial and optional investments will be invested as soon as practicable, but in any event such investments will be invested not later than five business days after the funds are received by the Plan Administrator. Each date the Plan administrator invests your initial or optional investment funds is referred to as an "investment date". If you elect to reinvest some or all of the cash dividends on your shares in the Plan, those dividends will be invested in additional shares of our common stock on the dividend payment date (the "dividend investment date"). If the dividend payment date is not a trading day, then the dividend investment date will be the next trading day.

Dividend Reinvestment Options

You can reinvest cash dividends paid on all or some of your shares in the Plan by making the appropriate selection on the enrollment form, or on-line through the Plan administrator's website. You can also change your reinvestment selection by either sending written notice to the Plan administrator or on-line through the Plan administrator's website. To be effective for a particular dividend period, the Plan administrator must receive your instructions prior to the record date for the dividend. Your dividend reinvestment options are:

- Full Dividend Reinvestment If you choose this option, all of your dividends that become payable on shares in the account that you specify, including any certificated and/or book-entry shares, will be reinvested on the dividend investment date to purchase additional shares of our common stock.
- Partial Dividend Reinvestment You may reinvest dividends on a specific percentage of shares in the account you specify, including any certificated and/or book-entry shares. Dividends on remaining shares will be paid to you by cash or direct deposit.
- No Dividend Reinvestment If you choose this option, all dividends on shares in the account that you specify, including any certificated and/or book-entry shares will be paid to you in cash unless and until you direct otherwise.

OTHER INVESTMENT INFORMATION

No interest is paid on funds held by the administrator pending investment. All investments must be in U.S. dollars and are subject to collection by the Plan administrator of full face value.

There is a \$25 charge for each check, electronic funds transfer, or other investment that is rejected due to insufficient funds. The Plan administrator will consider the request for investment of such funds to be null and void, and will immediately remove from your account those shares, if any, purchased upon the prior credit of such funds. The Plan administrator will be entitled to sell shares in your

account to satisfy any uncollected amount, plus the \$25 charge. If the net proceeds of the sale of those shares are insufficient to satisfy the balance of any uncollected amount, the Plan administrator is entitled to sell such additional shares from your account as may be necessary to satisfy any uncollected balance. When you enroll in the Plan, you authorize the Plan administrator to deduct this charge and sell shares from your Plan account, if necessary.

Direct Deposit. You may have any cash dividend that is not being reinvested deposited directly into your bank account. Please contact the Plan administrator for details. You may also elect direct deposit through the Plan administrator's website. You may change direct deposit account information or terminate direct deposit by providing notice prior to the record date to the administrator. To be effective for a particular dividend period, the Plan administrator must receive your instructions fifteen calendar days prior to the record date for the dividend.

Share Safekeeping. You may deposit your common stock certificates with the Plan administrator for safekeeping. To take advantage of this feature, send your share certificates to the Plan administrator by registered, insured mail along with a completed form, or written instructions. Do not endorse your certificates.

The administrator will transfer your certificated shares into its name or the name of its nominee and deposit the shares in your Plan account in book-entry form. Safekeeping of your certificates will not affect your dividend reinvestment election for these shares. You may request the Plan administrator at any time to issue certificates to you for these shares, and new, differently numbered certificates will be issued.

Share Certificates. The Plan administrator holds reinvested dividends and shares purchased through the Plan in book-entry form. You may request a certificate for all or some of your Plan shares by calling or sending a written request to the Plan administrator, or through its website. Certificates for fractional shares will not be issued. Instead, you will receive cash payment for any fractional share. The issuance of a certificate does not affect the dividend reinvestment option you previously selected for the shares. You may not pledge shares of stock held in book-entry form by the Plan administrator in your Plan account as collateral for a loan or otherwise assign those shares.

Selling Shares through the Plan. You can sell some or all of the shares held in your Plan account at any time by contacting the Plan administrator. You may sell only whole shares. You have two choices when making a sale through the Plan:

- Market Order: A market order is a request to sell shares promptly at the current market price. Market order sales are only available through the Plan administrator's website, or by calling the Plan administrator. Market order sale requests received by telephone or through the Plan administrator's website will be placed promptly upon receipt during market hours (normally 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Eastern time). Any orders received after 4:00 p.m. Eastern time will be placed promptly on the next day the market is open. The price will be the market price of the sale obtained by the Plan administrator's broker, less a service fee of \$25 and a processing fee of \$0.12 per share sold.
- Batch Order: A batch order is an accumulation of all sale requests for a security submitted together as a collective request. Batch orders are submitted on each market day, assuming there are sale requests to be processed. Sale instructions for batch orders received by the Plan administrator will be processed no later than five business days after the date on which the order is received (except where deferral is

required under applicable federal or state laws or regulations), assuming the applicable market is open for trading and sufficient market liquidity exists. Batch order sales are available through the Plan administrator's website or by calling the Plan administrator. All sales requests received in writing will be submitted as batch order sales. The Plan administrator will cause your shares to be sold on the open market within five business days of the receipt of your request. To maximize cost savings for batch order sales requests, the Plan administrator may combine each selling participant's shares with those of other selling participants. In every case of a batch order sale, the price to each selling participant will be the weighted average sale price obtained by the Plan administrator's broker for each aggregate order placed by the Plan administrator and executed by the broker, less a service fee of \$15 and a processing fee of \$0.12 per share sold. Proceeds are normally paid by check, which are distributed within 24 hours after the transaction has

All per-share processing fees include any brokerage commissions the Plan administrator is required to pay. All sale instructions are final when the Plan administrator receives them; your sale instructions cannot be stopped or cancelled. The Plan administrator may, for various reasons, require your transaction request to be submitted in writing. You should contact the Plan administrator to determine if there are any limitations applicable to your particular sale request.

A request to sell all of your shares in your Plan account will be treated as a withdrawal from the Plan, as described in the next section.

Closing a Plan Account. You can close your Plan account at any time by completing and sending back the Transaction Request form attached to your monthly Plan statement, or by calling or sending written notification to the Plan administrator, or through its website. Electing to sell or withdraw all shares from your Plan account automatically terminates your Plan participation. If you close your Plan account by withdrawing all shares, the Plan administrator will transfer all whole shares in your Plan account into another book-entry account in your name (or, at your election, will issue you a certificate for such shares) and the cash value of any fractional share will be paid to you by check, less a service fee of \$15 and a processing fee of \$0.12 ner share sold

If instructions to close a Plan account for which dividends are to be reinvested are received less than five business days prior to, or less than two business days after, a dividend payment record date, the Plan administrator, in its sole discretion, may either distribute such dividends in cash or reinvest them in shares on behalf of such Plan account. In the event reinvestment is made, the Plan administrator will process the account closing as soon as practicable, but in no event later than five business days after any dividend disbursement is allocated to your Plan account. After you close a Plan account, you cannot make future investments through the Plan without re-enrolling.

We, or the Plan administrator, on our behalf, have the right to deny, suspend or terminate your participation in the Plan on grounds of excessive enrollment and termination. This is intended to minimize administrative expense and encourage long-term investment.

Sources and Price of Shares. We may direct whether the Plan administrator purchases shares (i) in the open market on the New York Stock Exchange, (ii) in privately negotiated transactions on terms and conditions acceptable to the Plan administrator, or (iii) from us. Any purchase of shares from us by the Plan administrator will be made pursuant to a registration statement filled with the SEC of which this prospectus is

a part. The price of any shares purchased from us will be the average of the high and low sale prices as reported on the NYSE Consolidated Tape on the transaction date. Otherwise, shares purchased with respect to a particular investment date are credited to your Plan account at the weighted average price per share of all shares purchased with respect to that investment date, less the applicable enrollment, sale, brokerage and processing fees described in this prospectus.

If shares are purchased for the Plan on the open market, the Plan administrator may, at its sole discretion, begin purchasing shares no earlier than three business days prior to any investment date and complete purchasing shares no later than 30 days after such date except where beginning at an earlier date is permissible or where completion at a later date is necessary or advisable under applicable federal regulatory and securities laws. The Plan administrator will use its best efforts to cause all funds received by it to be applied to the purchase of shares within the above discussed time period. If shares are purchased directly from us, such purchase shall take place on the investment date.

The Plan administrator may combine all participants' funds for the purpose of making purchases of shares for the same investment period under the Plan.

You do not have control or authority to direct the price or time (except for market orders) at which common stock is purchased or sold for Plan accounts. Therefore, you bear market risk associated with fluctuations in the price of common stock.

Account Statements. You will receive quarterly statements from the Plan administrator of your account reflecting the amount invested, the purchase price, the number of shares purchased, deposited, sold, transferred, or withdrawn, the total number of shares accumulated and other information quarterly or whenever your account has a transaction activity. The quarterly statements consolidate all shares, certificated as well as book-entry shares. You should keep your statements for income tax and other purposes. If you need a replacement you should contact the Plan administrator. Account information may also be obtained through the Investor Centre feature of the Plan administrator's website,

Reports. All notices, statements and reports will be mailed to the latest address on record with the Plan administrator. Address changes may be made in writing or by telephone to the Plan administrator.

MISCELLANEOUS

Rights Offering, Stock Dividends and Stock Splits. Stock dividends or split shares on your Plan book-entry shares will be credited to your book-entry Plan account. In the event of a rights offering, rights will be based on the number of shares credited to your account.

Voting Rights. You can vote all whole and fractional shares of common stock held in your Plan account in person or by proxy. If you do not vote in person or by proxy, your shares will not be voted.

Limitation of Liability. We, our directors, officers, employees, and the Plan administrator and its representatives are not liable for anything done in good faith or good faith omissions in administering the Plan. This includes any claim of liability based on the prices or times at which shares are purchased or sold or any

change in market price of shares or for the payment or amount of any future dividends on common stock. This is not a waiver of rights you may have under applicable securities laws.

Termination of the Plan. We can change, suspend or terminate the Plan at any time, in whole or in part, or may terminate the participation of any participant. We reserve the right to close your Plan account if you do not own at least one whole book-entry or certificate share of record. In that case, notices will be mailed to your last known address, along with a check for the cash value of any fractional share.

Certain U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences. The following is a summary of certain U.S. federal income tax consequences of participation in the Plan as of the date of this prospectus. This summary is limited to Plan participants who hold our common stock as a capital asset (generally, property held for investment). This summary is based on current law, is for general information only and is not tax advice. This summary may not reflect every possible situation resulting from participation in the Plan and does not address participants subject to special treatment under the U.S. federal income tax laws (including insurance companies, partnerships and other pass-through entities, tax-exempt organizations, financial institutions, broker-dealers, participants who hold our stock as part of a "straddle," "hedge," "conversion transaction" or other integrated investment, and participants whose functional currency is not the U.S. dollar). The summary does not apply to foreign participants. All participants should consult with their own tax advisors regarding the specific tax consequences to them under applicable federal, state, local and foreign tax laws and the impact of any changes in applicable tax laws, which may have retroactive effect.

Reinvestment of Dividends. Shares of common stock purchased on the open market with reinvested dividends will have a cost basis equal to the purchase price of the shares, plus any applicable brokerage commissions. Common stock purchased from us with reinvested dividends will have a cost basis equal to the purchase price paid for the shares. Your holding period for such shares generally will begin on the day following the date on which such shares are credited to your Plan account.

In general, the full amount of cash dividends paid to you by us (including any amount used to pay applicable brokerage commissions for open market purchases) is considered received by you for U.S. federal income tax purposes whether actually received or reinvested under the Plan. Generally, any such dividends will be taxable to you as ordinary dividend income to the extent of your pro rata share of our current or accumulated earnings and profits for U.S. federal income tax purposes. Dividend income recognized by a corporation may be eligible for the dividends-received deduction if certain holding period and other requirements are met. Under current law, dividend income recognized by an individual may be taxable at the preferential rates applicable to long-term capital gain if certain holding period and other requirements are met. The amount of any dividends in excess of your pro rata share of earnings and profits will reduce your tax basis in the common stock with respect to which the dividend was received, and, to the extent it exceeds such tax basis, will result in capital gain that will be taxable as long-term capital gain if the distribution is with respect to shares that have been held by the participant for more than one year.

A statement of account showing the total amount of dividends will be sent to you and reported to the Internal Revenue Service shortly after the end of the year in which they are payable.

Deposit, Withdrawal or Sale of Shares. You generally will not realize gain or loss for U.S. federal income tax purposes upon the deposit of shares to the Plan or the withdrawal of whole shares in certificate form from the Plan, but generally will recognize capital gain or loss on the sale or other taxable disposition of

any of your shares held in the Plan (including the receipt of cash for fractional shares). The amount of gain or loss generally will be the difference between the amount realized from the sale or other taxable disposition of shares and the tax basis of those shares. Capital gain will be taxable as long-term capital gain if such shares have been held by the participant for more than one year. Under current law, net long term capital gains recognized by individuals are generally eligible for taxation at a preferential rate. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to limitations.

Backup Withholding. Participants that fail to provide certain U.S. federal income tax certifications in the manner required by law may be subject to U.S. federal backup withholding tax. If your dividends are subject to U.S. federal backup withholding tax, the administrator will deduct the appropriate amount of tax required to be withheld, and only the remaining amount will be reinvested in common stock, or paid to you. Certain participants (including most U.S. corporations) are exempt from backup withholding. Backup withholding is not an additional tax. Any amounts withheld under the backup withholding rules can be refunded or credited against your U.S. federal income tax liability, provided that the required information is timely furnished to the Internal Revenue Service. We cannot refund U.S. federal backup withholding tax amounts. If you are subject to such withholding, you should contact your tax advisors or the Internal Revenue Service for information.

DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK

General. The following descriptions of our common stock and the relevant provisions of our restated Articles of Incorporation and by-laws are summaries and are qualified by references to our Articles of Incorporation and by-laws which have been previously filed with the SEC and are exhibits to this registration statement, of which this prospectus is a part, as well as the applicable Missouri General and Business Corporation Law.

Under our Articles of Incorporation, we are authorized to issue 262,962,000 million shares of stock, divided into classes as follows:

- · 390,000 shares of Cumulative Preferred Stock with a par value of \$100;
- 1,572,000 shares of Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock with no par value;
- 11,000,000 shares of Preference Stock with no par value; and
- · 250,000,000 shares of Common Stock with no par value.

At May 1, 2009, 390,000 shares of Cumulative Preferred Stock and 123,201,106 shares of common stock were outstanding. No shares of Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock or Preference Stock are currently outstanding but such shares may be issued from time to time in accordance with the Articles of Incorporation. The voting powers, designations, preferences, rights and qualifications, limitations, or restrictions of any series of Preference Stock are set by our board of directors when it is issued.

Dividend Rights and Limitations. The holders of our common stock are entitled to receive such dividends as our board of directors may from time to time declare, subject to any rights of the holders of our preferred and preference stock. Our ability to pay dividends depends primarily upon the ability of our subsidiaries to pay dividends or otherwise transfer funds to us.

Except as otherwise authorized by consent of the holders of at least two-thirds of the total number of shares of the total outstanding shares of Cumulative Preferred Stock and Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock, we may not pay or declare any dividends on common stock, other than the dividends payable in common stock, or make any distributions on, or purchase or otherwise acquire for value, any shares of common stock if, after giving effect thereto, the aggregate amount expended during the 12 months then ended (a) exceeds 50% of the net income of the Company available for dividends on Preference Stock and common stock for the preceding 12 months, in case the total of Preference Stock and common stock equity would be reduced to less than 20% of total capitalization, or (b) exceeds 75% of such net income in case such equity would be reduced to between 20% and 25% of total capitalization, or (c) except to the extent permitted in subparagraphs (a) and (b), would reduce such equity below 25% of total capitalization.

Subject to certain limited exceptions, no dividends may be declared or paid on common stock and no common stock may be purchased or redeemed or otherwise retired for consideration (a) unless all past and current dividends on Cumulative Preferred Stock and Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock have been paid or set apart for payment and (b) except to the extent of retained earnings (earned surplus).

Voting Rights. Except as otherwise provided by law and subject to the voting rights of the outstanding Cumulative Preferred Stock, Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock, and Preference Stock, the holders of our common stock have the exclusive right to vote for all general purposes and for the election of directors through cumulative voting. This means each shareholder has a total vote equal to the number of shares they own multiplied by the number of directors to be elected. These votes may be divided among all nominees equally or may be voted for one or more of the nominees either in equal or unequal amounts. The nominees with the highest number of votes are elected.

The consent of specified percentages of holders of outstanding shares of Cumulative Preferred Stock and Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock is required to authorize certain actions which may affect their interests; and if, at any time, dividends on any of the outstanding shares of Cumulative Preferred Stock and Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock shall be in default in an amount equivalent to four or more full quarterly dividends, the holders of outstanding shares of all preferred stock, voting as a single class, shall be entitled (voting cumulatively) to elect the smallest number of directors necessary to constitute a majority of the full Board of Directors, which right shall continue in effect until all dividend arrearages shall have been paid

Liquidation Rights. In the event of any dissolution or liquidation of the Company, after there shall have been paid to or set aside for the holders of shares of outstanding Cumulative Preferred Stock, Cumulative No Par Preferred Stock, and Preference Stock the full preferential amounts to which they are respectively entitled, the holders of outstanding shares of common stock shall be entitled to receive pro rata, according to the number of shares held by each, the remaining assets available for distribution.

Miscellaneous. The outstanding shares of common stock are, and the shares of common stock sold hereunder will be, upon payment for them, fully paid and nonassessable. The holders of our common stock are not entitled to any preemptive or preferential rights to subscribe for or purchase any part of any new or additional issue of stock or securities convertible into stock. Our common stock does not contain any redemption provisions or conversion rights.

Transfer Agent and Registrar. Computershare Trust Company, N.A. acts as transfer agent and registrar for our common stock.

Business Combinations. The affirmative vote of the holders of at least 80% of the outstanding shares of common stock is required for the approval or authorization of certain business combinations; provided, however, that such 80% voting requirement shall not be applicable if:

- the business combination shall have been approved by a majority of the continuing directors; or
- the cash or the fair market value of the property, securities, or other consideration to be received per share by holders of the common stock in such business combination is not less than the highest per-share price paid by or on behalf of the acquiror for any shares of common stock during the five-year period preceding the announcement of the business combination.

Listing. The common stock of Great Plains Energy Incorporated is listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "GXP".

LEGAL MATTERS

Legal matters with respect to the common stock offered under this prospectus will be passed upon by Mark English, Assistant General Counsel and Assistant Secretary. At May 1, 2009, Mr. English owned beneficially a number of shares of the Company's common stock, including restricted stock and performance shares, which may be paid in shares of common stock at a later date based on the Company's performance, which represented less than 0.1% of the total outstanding common stock.

EVERT

The consolidated financial statements, and the related financial statement schedules, incorporated by reference in this prospectus from the Great Plains Energy Incorporated and subsidiaries Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2008, and the effectiveness of Great Plains Energy Incorporated and subsidiaries internal control over financial reporting have been audited by Deloitte & Touche LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their reports, which are incorporated herein by reference (which reports (1) express an unqualified opinion on the consolidated financial statements and financial statement schedules and include an explanatory paragraph regarding the adoption of new accounting standards, and (2) express an unqualified opinion on the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting). Such consolidated financial statements and financial schedules have been so incorporated in reliance upon the reports of such firm given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

The consolidated financial statements of Aquila, Inc. as of December 31, 2007 and 2006, and for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2007, have been incorporated by reference herein and in the registration statement, in reliance upon the report of KPMG LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, incorporated by reference herein, and upon the authority of said firm as experts in accounting and auditing. The audit report refers to the adoption of Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) Interpretation No. 48, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes — an

interpretation of FASB Statement No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes, and FASB Staff Position (FSP) AUG AIR-1, Accounting for Planned Major Maintenance Activities.

Great Plains Energy Incorporated has agreed to indemnify and hold KPMG LLP harmless against and from any and all legal costs and expenses incurred by KPMG LLP in successful defense of any legal action or proceeding that arises as a result of KPMG LLP's consent to the incorporation by reference of its audit report on Aquila, Inc.'s past financial statements incorporated by reference in this registration statement.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We file annual, quarterly and current reports, and proxy statements and other information with the SEC through the SEC's Electronic Data Gathering. Analysis and Retrieval system and these filings are publicly available through the SEC's website (http://www.sec.gov). You may read and copy such material at the SEC's Public Reference Room at 100 F Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. You may obtain information on the operation of the Public Reference Room by calling the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330.

The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus the information we file with them. This means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to the documents containing the information. The information we incorporate by reference is considered to be included in and an important part of this prospectus and should be read with the same care. Information that we file later with the SEC that is incorporated by reference into this prospectus will automatically update and supersede this information. We are incorporating by reference into this prospectus the following documents that we have filed with the SEC and any subsequent filings we make with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (excluding information deemed to be furnished and not filed with the SEC) until the offering of the securities described in this prospectus is completed:

- · Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2008, filed with the SEC on February 27, 2009;
- Our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2009, filed with the SEC on May 11, 2009;
- Our Current Report on Form 8-K/A dated August 13, 2008 and filed with the SEC on August 14, 2008 (only with respect to the historical financial statements of Aquila, Inc. (now known as KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company, or "GMO") listed in Item 9.01(a) and set forth in Exhibit 99.1 thereto); and
- Our Current Reports on Form 8-K dated January 27, 2009 and filed with the SEC on January 28, 2009; February 10, 2009 (Item 8.01 only) and filed with the SEC on February 10, 2009; February 9, 2009 and filed with the SEC on February 13, 2009; March 6, 2009 and filed with the SEC on March 12, 2009; March 18, 2009 (Item 8.01 only) and filed with the SEC on March 19, 2009; March 19, 2009 and filed with the SEC on March 24, 2009; April 16, 2009 and filed with the SEC on April 22, 2009; April 21, 2009 and filed with the SEC on April 21, 2009; April 24, 2009 and filed with the SEC on May 11, 2009 (reporting Items 8.01 and 9.01) and filed with the SEC on May 11, 2009.

Our website is www.greatplainsenergy.com. Information contained on our website is not incorporated herein. We make available, free of charge, on or through our website, our annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q, current reports on Form 8-K, and amendments to those reports filed or furnished pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 as soon as reasonably practicable after we electronically file such material with, or furnish it to, the SEC. In addition, we make available on or through our website all other reports, notifications and certifications filed electronically with the SEC. You may obtain a free copy of our filings with the SEC by writing or telephoning us at the following address: Great Plains Energy Incorporated, 1201 Walnut Street, Kansas City, Missouri 64106-2124 (Telephone No.: 816-556-2200) Attention: Corporate Secretary, or by contacting us on our website.

Great Plains Energy Incorporated

Dividend Reinvestment and Direct Stock Purchase Plan

1,196,633 Shares of Common Stock (Without Par Value)

001CS60227 May 11, 2009

PART II.

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

ITEM 14: OTHER EXPENSES ISSUANCES AND DISTRIBUTIONS

Expenses payable by the registrant for the sale of its securities, other than underwriting discount and commissions, are estimated as follows:

Securities and Exchange Commission	\$ 810.00
Legal Fees and Expenses (including Blue Sky Fees)	15,000.00
Accounting Fees and Expenses	5,000.00
Printing of Registration Statement, Prospectus, etc.	5,000.00
Transfer Agent's Fees and Expenses	*
Miscellaneous	2,000.00
Total	\$ 27,810.00

^{*} Because an indeterminate number of shares may be sold by participants through the Plan, the transfer agent's fees and expenses are not currently determinable.

ITEM 15: INDEMNIFICATION OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

Missouri Revised Statutes (RSMo) Section 351.355 (2006) provides as follows:

- 1. A corporation created under the laws of this state may indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action, suit, or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative, other than an action by or in the right of the corporation, by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, against expenses, including attorneys' fees, judgments, fines and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by him in connection with such action, suit, or proceeding if he or she acted in good faith and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation, and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was unlawful. The termination of any action, suit, or proceeding by judgment, order, settlement, conviction, or upon a plea of nolo contendere or its equivalent, shall not, of itself, create a presumption that the person did not act in good faith and in a manner which he or she reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation, and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had reasonable cause to believe that his or her conduct was unlawful.
- 2. The corporation may indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action or suit by or in the right of the corporation to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against expenses, including attorneys' fees, and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by him in connection with the defense or settlement of the action or suit if he or she acted in good faith and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation; except that no indemnification shall be made in respect of any claim, issue or matter as to which such person shall have been adjudged to be liable for negligence or misconduct in the performance of his or her duty to the corporation unless and only to the extent that the court in which the action or suit was brought determines upon application that, despite the adjudication of liability and in view of all the circumstances of the case, the person is fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnity for such expenses which the court shall deem proper.
- 3. Except as otherwise provided in the articles of incorporation or the bylaws, to the extent that a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation has been successful on the merits or otherwise in

defense of any action, suit, or proceeding referred to in subsections 1 and 2 of this section, or in defense of any claim, issue or matter therein, he or she shall be indemnified against expenses, including attorneys' fees, actually and reasonably incurred by him in connection with the action, suit, or proceeding.

- 4. Any indemnification under subsections 1 and 2 of this section, unless ordered by a court, shall be made by the corporation only as authorized in the specific case upon a determination that indemnification of the director, officer, employee or agent is proper in the circumstances because he or she has met the applicable standard of conduct set forth in this section. The determination shall be made by the board of directors by a majority vote of a quorum consisting of directors who were not parties to the action, suit, or proceeding, or if such a quorum is not obtainable, or even if obtainable a quorum of disinterested directors so directs, by independent legal counsel in a written opinion, or by the shareholders.
- 5. Expenses incurred in defending any civil, criminal, administrative, or investigative action, suit or proceeding may be paid by the corporation in advance of the final disposition of the action, suit, or proceeding as authorized by the board of directors in the specific case upon receipt of an undertaking by or on behalf of the director, officer, employee or agent to repay such amount unless it shall ultimately be determined that he or she is entitled to be indemnified by the corporation as authorized in this section.
- 6. The indemnification provided by this section shall not be deemed exclusive of any other rights to which those seeking indemnification may be entitled under the articles of incorporation or bylaws or any agreement, vote of shareholders or disinterested directors or otherwise, both as to action in his or her official capacity and as to action in another capacity while holding such office, and shall continue as to a person who has ceased to be a director, officer, employee or agent and shall inure to the benefit of the heirs, executors and administrators of such a person.
- 7. A corporation created under the laws of this state shall have the power to give any further indemnity, in addition to the indemnity authorized or contemplated under other subsections of this section, including subsection 6, to any person who is or was a director, officer, employee or agent, or to any person who is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, provided such further indemnity is either (i) authorized, directed, or provided for in the articles of incorporation of the corporation or any duly adopted amendment thereof or (ii) is authorized, directed, or provided for in any bylaw or agreement of the corporation which has been adopted by a vote of the shareholders of the corporation, and provided further that no such indemnity shall indemnify any person from or on account of such person's conduct which was finally adjudged to have been knowingly fraudulent, deliberately dishonest or willful misconduct. Nothing in this subsection shall be deemed to limit the power of the corporation under subsection 6 of this section to enact bylaws or to enter into agreements without shareholder adoption of the same.
- 8. The corporation may purchase and maintain insurance or another arrangement on behalf of any person who is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against any liability asserted against him or her and incurred by him or her in any such capacity, or arising out of his or her status as such, whether or not the corporation would have the power to indemnify him against such liability under the provisions of this section. Without limiting the power of the corporation to procure or maintain any kind of insurance or other arrangement the corporation may for the benefit of persons indemnified by the corporation create a trust fund, establish any form of self insurance, secure its indemnity obligation by grant of a security interest or other lien on the assets of the corporation, or establish a letter of credit, guaranty, or surety arrangement. The insurance or other arrangement may be procured, maintained, or established within the corporation or with any insurer or other person deemed appropriate by the board of directors regardless of whether all or part of the stock or other securities of the insurer or other person are owned in whole or in part by the corporation. In the absence of fraud the judgment of the board of directors as to the terms and conditions of the insurance or other arrangement and the insurance or arrangement to liability on any ground regardless of whether directors participating in the approval are beneficiaries of the insurance arrangement.

- 9. Any provision of this chapter to the contrary notwithstanding, the provisions of this section shall apply to all existing and new domestic corporations, including but not limited to banks, trust companies, insurance companies, building and loan associations, savings bank and safe deposit companies, mortgage loan companies, corporations formed for benevolent, religious, scientific or educational purposes and nonprofit corporations.
- 10. For the purpose of this section, references to "the corporation" include all constituent corporations absorbed in a consolidation or merger as well as the resulting or surviving corporation so that any person who is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of such a constituent corporation or is or was serving at the request of such constituent corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise shall stand in the same position under the provisions of this section with respect to the resulting or surviving corporation as he or she would if he or she had served the resulting or surviving corporation in the same capacity.
- 11. For purposes of this section, the term "other enterprise" shall include employee benefit plans; the term "fines" shall include any excise taxes assessed on a person with respect to an employee benefit plan; and the term "serving at the request of the corporation" shall include any service as a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation which imposes duties on, or involves services by, such director, officer, employee, or agent with respect to an employee benefit plan, its participants, or beneficiaries; and a person who acted in good faith and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in the interest of the participants and beneficiaries of an employee benefit plan shall be deemed to have acted in a manner "not opposed to the best interests of the corporation" as referred to in this section.

The officers and directors of Great Plains Energy Incorporated have entered into indemnification agreements with Great Plains Energy Incorporated indemnifying such officers and directors to the extent allowed under the above RSMo Section 351.355 (2006).

Article Thirteen of the Articles of Incorporation of Great Plains Energy Incorporated provides as follows:

ARTICLE THIRTEEN (a) Right to Indemnification. Each person who was or is made a party or is threatened to be made a party to any action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative, by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a Director or officer of the Company or is or was an employee of the Company acting within the scope and course of his or her employment or is or was serving at the request of the Company as a Director, officer, employee or agent of another corporation or of a partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, including service with respect to employee benefit plans, shall be indemnified and held harmless by the Company to the fullest extent authorized by The Missouri General and Business Corporation Law, as the same exists or may hereafter be amended, against all expense, liability and loss (including attorneys' fees, judgments, fines, ERISA excise taxes or penalties and amounts paid to or to be paid in settlement) actually and reasonably incurred by such person in connection therewith. The Company may in its discretion by action of its Board of Directors provide indemnification to agents of the Company as provided for in this ARTICLE THIRTEEN. Such indemnification shall continue as to a person who has ceased to be a Director, officer, employee or agent and shall inure to the benefit of his or her heirs, executors and administrators.

(b) Rights Not Exclusive. The indemnification and other rights provided by this ARTICLE THIRTEEN shall not be deemed exclusive of any other rights to which a person may be entitled under any applicable law, By-laws of the Company, agreement, vote of shareholders or disinterested Directors or otherwise, both as to action in such person's official capacity and as to action in any other capacity while holding the office of Director or officer, and the Company is hereby expressly authorized by the shareholders of the Company to enter into agreements with its Directors and officers which provide greater indemnification rights than that generally provided by The Missouri General and Business Corporation Law; provided, however, that no such further indemnity shall indemnify any person from or on account of such Director's or officer's conduct which was finally adjudged to have been knowingly fraudulent, deliberately dishonest or willful misconduct. Any such agreement providing for further indemnity entered into pursuant to this ARTICLE THIRTEEN after the date of approval of this

ARTICLE THIRTEEN by the Company's shareholders need not be further approved by the shareholders of the Company in order to be fully effective and enforceable.

Insurance. The Company may purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who was or is a Director, officer, employee or agent of the Company, or was or is serving at the request of the Company as a Director, officer, employee or agent of another Company, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against any liability asserted against or incurred by such person in any such capacity, or arising out of his or her status as such, whether or not the Company would have the power to indemnify such person against such liability under the provisions of this ARTICLE THIRTEEN.

Amendment. This ARTICLE THIRTEEN may be hereafter amended or repealed; however, no amendment or repeal shall reduce, terminate or otherwise adversely affect the right of a person entitled to obtain indemnification or an advance of expenses with respect to an action, suit or proceeding that pertains to or arises out of actions or omissions that occur prior to the later of (a) the effective date of such amendment or repeal; (b) the expiration date of such person's then current term of office with, or service for, the Company (provided such person has a stated term of office or service and completes such term); or (c) the effective date such person resigns his or her office or terminates his or her service (provided such person has a stated term of office or service but resigns prior to the expiration of such term).

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Act") may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of Registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of Registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted against Registrant by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

ITEM 16: EXHIBITS

Reference is being made to the Index to the Exhibits at page E-1, such Index to Exhibits being incorporated by into this Item 16 by reference.

ITEM 17: UNDERTAKINGS

The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes:

- (a)(1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:
 - (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933;
- (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any acts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the SEC pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a twenty percent (20%) change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective registration statement; and

(iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement;

Provided, however, that paragraphs (a)(1)(i), (a)(1)(ii) and (a)(1)(iii) of this section do not apply if the information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those paragraphs is contained in reports filed with or furnished to the Commission by the registrant pursuant to section 13 or section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in the registration statement, or contained in a form of prospectus filed pursuant to Rule 424(b) that is part of the registration statement.

- (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered herein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.
 - (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.
 - (4) That, for the purpose of determining liability under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser:
 - (i) Each prospectus filed by the registrant pursuant to Rule 424(b)(3) shall be deemed to be part of the registration statement as of the date the filed prospectus was deemed part of and included in the registration statement; and
 - (ii) Each prospectus required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424(b)(2), (b)(5), or (b)(7) as part of a registration statement in reliance on Rule 430B relating to an offering made pursuant to Rule 415(a)(1)(i), (vii), or (x) for the purpose of providing the information required by Section 10(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 shall be deemed to be part of and included in the registration statement as of the earlier of the date such form of prospectus is first used after effectiveness or the date of the first contract of sale of securities in the offering described in the prospectus. As provided in Rule 430B, for liability purposes of the issuer and any person that is at that date an underwriter, such date shall be deemed to be a new effective date of the registration statement relating to the securities in the registration statement to which that prospectus relates, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof; provided, however, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is a part of the registration statement or made in a document incorporated by reference into the registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement that was made in the registration statement or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement immediately prior to such effective date.
- (5) That, for the purpose of determining liability of the registrant under the Securities Act of 1933 to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities. The undersigned registrant undertakes that in a primary offering of securities of the undersigned registrant pursuant to this registration statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:
 - (i) Any preliminary prospectus or prospectus of the undersigned registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424;
 - (ii) Any free writing prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of the undersigned registrant or used or referred to by the undersigned registrant;
 - (iii) The portion of any other free writing prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about the undersigned registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of the undersigned registrant; and

- (iv) Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by the undersigned registrant to the purchaser.
- (b) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered herein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.
- (c) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of each registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of 1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

Signatures

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, the registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized in the City of Kansas City, State of Missouri, on this 11th day of May, 2009.

GREAT PLAINS ENERGY INCORPORATED

By: /s/ Michael J. Chesser

Michael J. Chesser

Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, this registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Signature	<u>T</u> itle	Date
/s/ Michael J. Chesser Michael J. Chesser	Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer (Principal Executive Officer)	May 11, 2009
/s/ Terry Bassham Terry Bassham	Executive Vice President — Finance and Strategic Development and Chief Financial Officer (Principal Financial Officer)	May 11, 2009
/s/ Lori A. Wright Lori A. Wright	Vice President and Controller (Principal Accounting Officer)	May 11, 2009
* David L. Bodde	Director	May 11, 2009
/s/ William H. Downey William H. Downey	Director	May 11, 2009
* Randall C. Ferguson, Jr.	Director	May 11, 2009
* Gary D. Forsee	Director	May 11, 2009
* James A. Mitchell	Director	May 11, 2009
* William C. Nelson	Director	May 11, 2009
	II-7	

Signature	Title	Date
* Linda H. Talbott	Director	May 11, 2009
* Robert H. West	Director	May 11, 2009
*By: /s/ Michael J. Chesser Michael J. Chesser Attorney-in-fact		
	II-8	

EXHIBIT INDEX

Number	Description of Exhibit
4.1	* Articles of Incorporation of Great Plains Energy Incorporated as amended effective May 7, 2009 (Exhibit 3.1.1 to Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2009).
4.2	* By-laws of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, as amended December 2, 2008 (Exhibit 3.1 to Form 8-K dated December 8, 2008).
5.1	Opinion of Mark English, Assistant General Counsel and Assistant Secretary, regarding the legality of the securities.
23.1	Consent of Deloitte & Touche LLP.
23.2	Consent of KPMG LLP.
23.3	Consent of Mark English, Assistant General Counsel and Assistant Secretary (included in Exhibit 5.1).
24.1	Powers of Attorney.

^{*} Incorporated by reference herein as indicated.

May 11, 2009

Great Plains Energy Incorporated 1201 Walnut Street Kansas City, Missouri 64106

> Re: Great Plains Energy Incorporated Registration Statement on Form S-3

Ladies and Gentlemen:

I have served as assistant general counsel to Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation (the "Company"), in connection with the Registration Statement on Form S-3 (the "Registration Statement") to be filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), relating to the issuance of up to 1,000,000 shares (the "Shares") of the Company's common stock, no par value, in connection with the Company's Dividend Reinvestment and Direct Stock Purchase Plan (the "Plan").

In rendering the opinions expressed below, I have examined and relied upon a copy of the Registration Statement and the exhibits filed therewith. I am familiar with the Articles of Incorporation and the By-laws of the Company and the resolutions of the Board of Directors of the Company relating to the Registration Statement. I have also examined originals, or copies of originals certified to my satisfaction, of such agreements, documents, certificates and statements of government officials and other instruments, and have examined such questions of law and have satisfied myself as to such matters of fact, as I have considered relevant and necessary as a basis for this opinion letter. I have assumed the authenticity of all documents submitted to me as originals, the genuineness of all signatures, the legal capacity of all persons other than the directors and officers of the Company and the conformity with the original documents of any copies thereof submitted to me for examination.

Based on the foregoing, and subject to the qualifications and limitations hereinafter set forth, I am of the opinion that the Shares, when issued in accordance with the provisions of the Plan set forth in the Prospectus included in the Registration Statement, will be validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable.

I am licensed to practice law in the State of Missouri and the foregoing opinions are limited to the laws of the States of Missouri.

I hereby consent to the filing of this opinion letter as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and to all references to me included in or made a part of the Registration Statement. In giving the foregoing consent, I do not hereby admit that I come within the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the Securities Act or the rules and regulations of the SEC thereunder. This opinion may not be relied upon by you for any other purpose or relied upon by or furnished to any other person without my prior written consent.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Mark G. English
Mark G. English
Assistant General Counsel and
Assistant Secretary

CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

We consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-3 of our reports dated February 27, 2009, relating to the consolidated financial statements and financial statement schedules of Great Plains Energy Incorporated and subsidiaries (and with respect to the report on those financial statements and financial statement schedules expresses an unqualified opinion and includes an explanatory paragraph regarding the adoption of new accounting standards) and the effectiveness of Great Plains Energy Incorporated and subsidiaries internal control over financial reporting, appearing in the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Great Plains Energy Incorporated and subsidiaries for the year ended December 31, 2008, and to the reference to us under the heading "Experts" in the Prospectus, which is part of this Registration Statement.

/s/DELOITTE & TOUCHE LLP

Kansas City, Missouri May 11, 2009 The Board of Directors Great Plains Energy Incorporated:

We consent to the incorporation by reference in this registration statement on Form S-3 of Great Plains Energy Incorporated of our report dated July 25, 2008, with respect to the consolidated balance sheets of Aquila, Inc. as of December 31, 2007 and 2006, and the related consolidated statements of income, comprehensive income, and cash flows for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2007, which report appears in the Current Report on Form 8-K/A of Great Plains Energy Incorporated dated August 13, 2008 and to the reference to our firm under the heading "Experts" in the related prospectus. Our audit report refers to the adoption of Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) Interpretation No. 48, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes—an interpretation of FASB Statement No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes, and FASB Staff Position (FSP) AUG AIR-1, Accounting for Planned Major Maintenance Activities.

/s/ KPMG LLP Kansas City, Missouri May 11, 2009

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 7th day of May, 2009.

			/s/ David L. Bodde David L. Bodde
TATE OF MISSOURI)		
COUNTY OF JACKSON)	SS	
On this 7^{th} day of May, 2009, before me the undersigned, a Notary P y me first duly swom, acknowledged that he/she executed the same as			id L. Bodde, to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and who, being
IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affix	xed my official s	seal the day and	year last above written.
			/s/ Renee Ray Notary Public
dy Commission Expires: /30/2010			

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 7^{th} day of May, 2009.

			/s/ Gary D. Forsee Gary D. Forsee
STATE OF MISSOURI)	SS	
COUNTY OF JACKSON)	35	
On this 7th day of May, 2009, before me the undersign by me first duly sworn, acknowledged that he/she execu			y D. Forsee, to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and who, being
IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set m	y hand and affixed my official sea	l the day and	year last above written.
			/s/ Renee Ray Notary Public
My Commission Expires: 8/30/2010			

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 7^{th} day of May, 2009.

		/s/ Randall C. Ferguson, Jr. Randall C. Ferguson, Jr.
STATE OF MISSOURI)	
COUNTY OF JACKSON)	SS
On this 7 th day of May, 2009, before me the undersigned, a Notary Public, who, being by me first duly sworn, acknowledged that he/she executed the sa		appeared Randall C. Ferguson, Jr., to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and rr free act and deed.
IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed m	y official se	al the day and year last above written.
		/s/ Renee Ray Notary Public
My Commission Expires: 8/30/2010		

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this $7 \mathrm{th}$ day of May, 2009.

			/s/ James A. Mitchell James A. Mitchell
STATE OF MISSOURI)	SS	
COUNTY OF JACKSON)		
On this 7 th day of May, 2009, before me the undersigned, a Notary Publi being by me first duly sworn, acknowledged that he/she executed the same a			es A. Mitchell, to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and who
IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed in	my official s	eal the day and	year last above written.
			/s/ Renee Ray
			Notary Public
My Commission Expires: 8/30/2010			

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 7^{th} day of May, 2009.

		/s/ William C. Nelson William C. Nelson
STATE OF MISSOURI)		
COUNTY OF JACKSON)	S	S
On this 7^{th} day of May, 2009, before me the undersigned, a Notary Public, pebeing by me first duly sworn, acknowledged that he/she executed the same as hi		peared William C. Nelson, to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and who, ct and deed.
IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed my of	official seal	the day and year last above written.
		/s/ Renee Ray Notary Public
My Commission Expires: 8/30/2010		

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 7^{th} day of May, 2009.

			/s/ Linda H. Talbott Linda H. Talbott
STATE OF MISSOURI)		
COUNTY OF JACKSON)	SS	
On this 7th day of May, 2009, before me the undersigned, a Nebeing by me first duly sworn, acknowledged that he/she execute			nda H. Talbott, to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and who, d.
IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand a	and affixed my officia	al seal the day an	d year last above written.
			/s/ Renee Ray Notary Public
My Commission Expires: 8/30/2010			

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

That the undersigned, a Director of Great Plains Energy Incorporated, a Missouri corporation, does hereby constitute and appoint Michael J. Chesser or Mark G. English, his true and lawful attorney and agent, with full power and authority to execute in the name and on behalf of the undersigned as such director a Registration Statement on Form S-3 and all amendments thereto, hereby granting unto such attorney and agent full power of substitution and revocation in the premises; and hereby ratifying and confirming all that such attorney and agent may do or cause to be done by virtue of these presents.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 7^{th} day of May, 2009.

			/s/ Robert H. West Robert H. West	
TATE OF MISSOURI)	ss		
COUNTY OF JACKSON)			

On this 7th day of May, 2009, before me the undersigned, a Notary Public, personally appeared Robert H. West, to be known to be the person described in and who executed the foregoing instrument, and who, being by me first duly swom, acknowledged that he/she executed the same as his/her free act and deed.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed my official seal the day and year last above written.

/s/ Renee Ray Notary Public

My Commission Expires: 8/30/2010